
 

PSSA Executive Committee Meeting 

April 15, 2025 

7:30 p.m. 

 

A virtual meeting of the PSSA Executive and Advisory Committees was held on Tuesday, April 15, 2025, at 7:30 p.m.  

 

Those in attendance included:  

Jim Hoffman, Vice President 

Cathy Parson, Secretary 

Steve Ross, Tournament Director 

Brian James, ATA Delegate 

Elyse Bryson 

Dave Fish 

Scott Holdren 

Justin and Steph Kern 

Marcy Plunkett 

Carlette Proukou 

Tim Schoonover 

Brett Wells 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:32 p.m. by Jim Hoffman. 

 

A motion was made by Brian and seconded by Cathy to approve the minutes from the previous meeting.  Motion carried. 

 

President’s Report 

 

KI Gunsmith Room: Jim reported he and his construction team have the room about 90% complete.  He will be 

scheduling the mini split installation with Don Shaeffer, Jr.  The power is on for the room and the flooring will be 

installed soon. 

 

PA State Skeet Championship:  It was determined that 8 skeet fields are feasible and possibly more can be added. 

 

Tournament Director Report – Steve 

 

Financials: No new updates. 

 

Program:  Steve reported that the program (through the Keystone Open) will be posted soon.  Still waiting on finalizing 

details for the rest of the shoots.   

 

Presquadding:  Presquadding through Presquad.com will open on April 16 at 8 p.m.  Presquadding for the state shoot 

will be available on April 30 at 8 p.m. 

 

Trophy Report - Debbie   

 

No new updates. 

 

Camping Committee – Jim, Zach, Carlette, Andy S. 

 

No new updates. 

 

Delegates Report – Brian James 

 

No new updates from Brian.  Cathy will be sending out emails to the clubs asking for delegate information and PSSA 

dues. 

 



 

 

Website – Carolyn and Steve 

 

Carolyn has been adding information to the website as it is given to her.  Cathy asked to have the PSSA Daily Shoot 

Report forms added to the website. 

 

Fundraising – Steve Ross 

 

2025 Raffle:  Steve reported that we have received over $10,000 thus far from ticket sales.   

 

AIM/SCTP/Midway Foundation 

 

No new updates. 

 

Old Business 

 

Property R&M 

Randy Parson asked the electrician to have the new poles set in the lower campground by May 1. 

New Business   

 

PGC Grant:  Brett reported that the Game Commission grant program will be offered again. 

 

Facility Improvement Planning:  Finish repairing Hall of Fame room, repair parking lots for better drainage. 

 

The next meeting will be in person and virtual at the Keystone Open on Thursday, May 15 at 7:30 p.m. 

 

Cathy moved and Brian seconded to adjourn at 8:05 p.m.. Motion carried. 

 

Respectively submitted, 

Cathy Parson, PSSA secretary 


